Continuity of Care Record

Statement of Support

The American Academy of Pediatrics (AAP) strongly endorses the goals of the recently released “Framework for Strategic Action” developed by Dr David Brailer, National Coordinator for Health Information Technology in the US Department of Health and Human Services. We firmly believe that the future of health care for children in the United States requires the use of consumer-centric interoperable electronic health records (EHRs) that are eventually linked nationally and locally in a National and Local Healthcare Informatics Infrastructure (NHII/LHII). These EHRs will have powerful functions including the use of clinical guidelines support and complete access to a patient’s treatment history.

We firmly endorse the Continuity of Care Record (CCR) as a first step towards this interoperability and we strongly support its development and use in the care of children. 

The CCR is not a complete medical record, but it can transfer the basic information – problems, medicines, allergies, vaccinations, etc - that clinicians need to properly care for children. It augments the history, exam and decision-making of clinicians by providing them with information that can improve the quality of care in each of these areas. It also offers the potential for cost savings in terms of elimination of duplicate testing and rapid transfer of XML-coded electronic data. With respect to the latter, we strongly support the efforts of HL7 and the CCR Steering Committee to harmonize the CCR with HL7 standards.
Because the CCR appears to be relatively easy to incorporate into EHRs, the resources to get it adopted should not detract from work on the NHII/LHII. In fact, the CCR provides a tool to rapidly get clinicians used to sharing patient data electronically and using this shared data, something that they have not typically done. The learning process for this will be very valuable in preparation for participation in an NHII/LHII as there are many lessons to be learned.

By being available for use far more quickly that a complete NHII, the CCR should be able to improve dramatically patient safety and save lives. We strongly urge its adoption by all who provide healthcare for children through EHRs.
